
MESSAGE OF THE SUPERIOR GENERAL 
ON THE OCCASION OF THE 103RD ANNIVERSARY

OF THE FOUNDATION OF THE SOCIETY OF ST PAUL

Dear brothers,

On the occasion of  the 103rd anniversary of  the foundation of  the Society of  St Paul and 
of  the beginning of  the Pauline Family, I join each of  you in giving thanks to God, with confi-
dence and joy, for the numerous benefits received from Him in this long history.

On this journey, we recall also the Association of  Pauline Cooperators which celebrates 
its Centenary of  existence. We thank God for the lives of  the Cooperators, who infused by 
the Pauline spirit, seek to give the world their testimony of  the Gospel.

United to the entire Pauline Family and engaged in evangelization with the different lan-
guages of  communication, everyone can hear the stimulating words of  the Founder, Blessed 
James Alberione: «Go ahead with courage! There will be days lit by the sun, but there will be 
even cloudy days ... We take advantage of  one and the other. We take advantage of  the same 
temptations, be it an awakening, a recall: the Lord is with me».

Fraternally, 

FR. VALDIR JOSÉ DE CASTRO
Superior General

Rome, 20 August 2017
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